
 

 

CAL-NEV-HA District, Division 42 Newsletter November 2022 
Hello Leaders! 

Division 42 is doing great things! As of November 11, our clubs have collected 455 coats for our 
Signature Project, Warm Up the Community.   We have far exceeded our goal of one coat  
collected per member. Even though the drive with the Ventura County Office of Education is 
officially over, your club can continue collecting coats throughout the year and donate to your 
favorite local charity. Be sure to send your coat count to Barbara, our Division 42 Secretary at 
secretarydiv42@gmail.com, who will keep track for our patch challenge.  

Kiwanis International is encouraging all clubs to implement the Two For Two program, which 
essentially is 2 members invite 2 prospects every month. This simple formula actually works! The 
CNH District has already gained 153 members using this program. Consider trying this in your 
club: 
1. Identify two members of your club who will contact two potential prospects each 
month.  
This way, members will work in pairs. After all, teams are more successful.   
2. The members reach out to the prospects.  
Use a couple of simple steps: Connect by thanking the prospects for the impact they’ve made 
(through service, donations or other activities). Then ask for a date and time to discuss the club, 
explain the dues structure and answer questions.  
3. The members invite the prospects to a meeting or service project.  
After the invitation, they should follow up with one or more of the following:  

• A reminder call before the meeting or event 

• A handwritten thank you, with details specific to the prospect 

• Inclusion in the club’s newsletter distribution   

• A message with responses to questions the members couldn’t answer face to face 
Clubs that try using "Two For Two” can be entered into a monthly drawing for a $200 gift card 
to the Kiwanis Family Store. kiwanis.formstack.com/forms/two_for_two_drawing 

In my family, we have 2 sons. My husband, Mark, is the oldest of 3 boys. One of his brothers has 
3 sons and the other brother has 1 son. And, my nephew has 1 son. That is a lot of Van Dam 
boys (and no girls). The following recipe is always requested by all those hungry Van Dam boys 
at Thanksgiving.  

Van Dam Boys Easy Crock-Pot Corn Chowder 
Combine all the following into a crock pot/slow cooker. (I usually double the recipe.) 
2 1/2 cup Milk 
1 can cream style corn 
1 can condensed cream of mushroom soup 
1 3/4 cup frozen corn (or 1 can corn drained) 
1 cup frozen shredded hash brown potatoes 
1 cup cooked cubed ham (optional) 
1 large onion chopped 
2 T. Butter 
2 tsp. Dried parsley 
Salt and pepper to taste 
Cover and cook on low 6-8 hours or high for 4-6 hours.  Enjoy! 

Give thanks not just on Thanksgiving Day, but every day of your life.  

Uté  

What’s 

Cooking 

With Uté 

mailto:secretarydiv42@gmail.com
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Camarillo                          Allen Grizzard-Paul Reporting 
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Camarillo Kiwanis was busy in October and early November supporting our four SLP Clubs, holding a very     
successful Food Drive for the local pantry, and holding an information booth at Adolfo Camarillo’s birthday    

party which was held at his old home, Camarillo Ranch House.  We also inducted a new member,                   
John Hayes, who will be great asset to the club.  

Builders Club elected new leaders                   
and worked on Candy Grams  

Division 42W Key Club at one of their many rehearsals       
for the Cheer Competition at Fall Rally  

A very successful Food Drive at the Grocery Outlet—                                                                                                                             
we filled the back and inside of a truck with over 100 bags of food.  

At Adolfo Camarillo’s Birthday Party at Camarillo House  

Kiwanis Information Booth Famous Camarillo White Horse  Milking Time at Camarillo House  

President Peter inducting John Hayes  



 

 

Moorpark                             Ute Van Dam Reporting 
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Moorpark Kiwanians know how to party at our monthly socials! Clockwise from top center: Wendy receives her 
official badge and pin from President Debbie; three of the Spice Girls: Emily, Cat, and Joanne; Ute and Wendy;  

Bruce, Steph, and Tom; the other two Spice Girls: Kim and Barb. 

Shuffle up and deal. Our annual Poker Tournament Fundraiser was a smashing success! Poker-meister Steve led 
the tournament. This year, we had 70 players—our biggest turnout to date! The Final Table! We are all winners. 

Moorpark Kiwanians and Key Club helped organize the Mountain Meadows Elementary School Library.          
President Sean and his Key Clubbers volunteer at the library service day. Teamwork helps Bryan, Deb and    

Emily, while Barb and Ute have a screamingly good time! 

Bryan, Waldo and Cruello De Ville handed out 2000 glow bracelets at Haunted High Street! 
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Oxnard                                Rodney Medina Reporting 

Kiwanis of Oxnard chaperoned 6 sessions of Key Club Fall Rally practices. Following one of the sessions,               
we went to Skating Plus for a Key Club Fundraiser. In the end we were all feeling good. 

An early morning chaperone opportunity woke us up to supporting our SLPs at the Meet Up and Clean Up        
for the City of Oxnard. This was in coordination with Cal Lutheran's Trio Talent Search Program.  

Lt. Governor Elect Rodney Medina, shown with U.S. Rep. Julia Brownley, attended the dedication of                 
the Captain Rosemary Bryant Mariner Outpatient Clinic in Ventura. We are so grateful for this new clinic         

and how it will serve our local military veterans community.  

Kiwanis President Cuauhtemoc Solorio, also with Rep. Brownley, attended the Veteran's Day Celebration in   
Plaza Park along with Lt. Governor Elect Rodney Medina, and members John Zaragoza and TinaMarie Martinez.  



 

 

Santa Barbara                    Nancy Butterfield Reporting 
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On Friday, October 29th, for 
the second year in a row, we 
gave glow bracelets and 
chocolate to all the scary kids 
coming to  the PAL Trunk or 
Treat event. President Walt 
Browne, Immediate Past 
President Nancy Butterfield, 
members Anita Dominocielo-
Ho, Michele Allyn, and Janice 
Rorick were joined by    
members of our AKtion club. 

Our club hosted a Holiday Food Drive on Sunday Nov 13th at our downtown Ralphs to benefit our community 
partner, The Unity Shoppe. This organization freely provides a myriad of essential services to folks in need,   

including all the fixings for Thanksgiving Dinner. Member Janice Rorick is already set up with food in the cart.  

Kiwanians were cooking barbecue lunch for participants in the annual Council on Alcohol and Drug Abuse 
(CADA) ‘Summit for Danny’ benefit hike and awards ceremony, November 30th, at Elings Park in Santa Barbara.                        

Our Circle K Club was with us in force! Prepping, serving and cleaning up like the pros they are.  

Grady Williams, our 
speaker on November 
2nd, went to Ukraine 
in the Spring. He had 
an amazing story to 
tell! 
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Santa Susana                         Debbie Heaslip Reporting 

K-Kids Learn To Make A Difference  
 Madera Elementary K-Kids members were     

hard at work making Fall-Themed placemats     
for Thanksgiving Baskets and Meals on Wheels.  

KIWANIS ONE DAY 
Santa Su members manned Food 

Drives at 2 Simi stores, collecting over 
800 items for local food banks and 

earning their Division One Day Patch. 
Katy and Gary oversee one of the 
many carts filled to the brim with     
donations from the community. 

WOW – THIS IS AN INTERCLUB! 
Santa Susana hosted 22 fellow Kiwanians from the Simi Valley and Thousand Oaks clubs    
for an Interclub. After dinner, everyone joined in making placemats that would be added      

to those done by K-Kids for Thanksgiving Baskets and Meals on Wheels.                              
It was a wonderful evening of fellowship and giving.  



 

 

Simi Valley                           Shelley Howard Reporting 
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What a great time everyone had at the “Heritage Halloween and Movie Night" at Strathearn Historical Park! 
Simi Valley Kiwanis volunteers helped to decorate and hand out candy to the trick-or-treaters at the    

Strathearn House, while other non-profit groups adopted other locations!  

Veterans Day Doings 

In the morning, Simi Valley Kiwanis was at five different grocery stores, collecting for our local food pantries.  

Following the ceremony at our Veterans Plaza, we mingled and handed out patriotic smile bags to the veterans!  

We ended our afternoon by going to five assisted living facilities to honor and show appreciation to their       
resident veterans. It was so rewarding to listen to their stories and thank them for their service. 



 

 

Thousand Oaks                      John Prescott Reporting 
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The Thousand Oaks Club was out in force, cooking a pancake breakfast for participants in the American Cancer 
Society's Relay for Life, held at California Lutheran University on October 1, 2022.  We also fielded a relay team 
which finished 5th out of 28 teams, raising $4,288 to fight cancer.  

New Lieutenant Governor Ute Van Dam paid her official visit to the Thousand Oaks Club 
on October 12.  She was warmly received by the Club as she outlined her plans for the 
Division this year, which focus on the USA theme - Unify, Simplify, Amplify.  Ute          
encourages clubs to Unify by working together, to Simplify by making sure your events 
are "right-sized" and building slowly on successful projects, and to Amplify by letting 
your community know about your good works in as many ways as possible.  The         
Division's signature project is "Warming up the Community" - collecting coats and   
jackets, etc. for donation to needy families. 

Our club's Kiwanis One Day collection for Lutheran Social 
Services (LSS) exceeded all expectations.  We presented a 
check for $254 and 1,254 donated items, of which more than 
1,000 were gathered by the Weathersfield School K-Kids.  
Six members participated in the hand-off.  Pictured between 
two LSS representatives and holding bags of donated items 
are Kiwanians (from left to right) Brian McMahon, Sharon 
McMahon, Cristy Warner (our exceptional K-Kid Advisor and 
Kiwanian of the Year), Vice-President Robin Britt, President 
Mary Sepe, and Sherrill Hyink.  
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Ventura                                      Bart Bleuel Reporting 

Past Lt. Gov. Debbie Heaslip and outgoing Lt. Gov. Matt Moore officiated at our installation on Oct. 21.                     
New President Dave Ring addressed the meeting and thanked outgoing President Jerry Deal for his service.   

Members of our new Board are all smiles. 

Michelle Bleuel is on hand for the installation of the Ventura DATA Middle School Builders Club.                      
Ventura Kiwanians Sally and Susan presented a stone flag created by the Ventura DATA Club                              

to  the Veteran’s Center garden.  
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Kiwanis Rose Float Club of Pasadena and  
Cal-Nev-Ha District Rose Float Committee are hosting a  

Float Preview Party 
 

Saturday, October 29, 2022  
5:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.  

at 
Phoenix Decorating 

5400 Irwindale Ave., Irwindale, CA 91706 
 

Food, Prize Drawing and Fellowship  
 

Tickets are $50.00 per person or 
$75.00 per person (includes $40.00 for Rose Float merchandise) 

To benefit the Kiwanis Rose Float Project 
 

For tickets Contact:  
Dave Wallach (714) 328-2410 

Pag.dsw@att.net 
or 

Craig Wallace (909)210-3250 
cwallace@m-k-m.com 

2023 Rose Float Decoration 
Volunteer Registration 

 

Be part of the 2023 Rose Parade     
magic... volunteer to help decorate the 
float. Click on the picture to sign up.  

Two Past District Governors were among a potentially record group of fourteen 
current and Past Lt. Governors of Division 42 who attended the November DCM!  

mailto:Pag.dsw@att.net
mailto:cwallace@m-k-m.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4caeae2da6f8c16-preview


 

 

Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
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Division 42 Calendar of Events 
Training & Club Events Division Council Meetings 
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Thanks to your generous gifts,
students such as Emmanuel can
attend their dream college. Click
here to learn what Emmanuel is
studying at Columbia University
and how a scholarship from the
CNH Children's Fund is being
used to support his learning.

 Click here to make a gift;
Scan this QR code; or
Text YES2YOUTH to 71777

1.
2.
3.

SAY YES2YOUTH 

REQUIRED MINIMUM DISTRIBUTION

News You Can Use
from the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's  Fund

K i w a n i s  C a l - N e v - H a  F o u n d a t i o n ,  d o i n g  b u s i n e s s  a s  t h e  C a l - N e v - H a  C h i l d r e n ' s  F u n d
9 0 9 . 7 3 6 . 1 7 0 7   |  f o u n d a t i o n @ c n h k i w a n i s . o r g

D E C E M B E R  2 0 2 2

REQUIRED MINIMUM DISTRIBUTION
Required minimum distributions, or RMDs, are a congressionally-mandated
distribution from traditional retirement accounts. As an alternative to higher
taxable income as a result of a required RMD, Congress created Qualified
Charitable Distribution rules, so donors may transfer their RMD to their favorite
charity, such as the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's Fund. Learn how you can both lower
your taxable income and support the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's Fun by reading our
Required Minimum Distribution FAQ's

Can you believe Black
Friday sales are already
upon us? The CNH
Children's Fund has the
perfect way for you to
save gas, shop for the
latest sales while
supporting us - at no
extra cost to you! Visit
smile.amazon/ch/94-
1623498 and start your
holiday shopping today!

Shop

As the year comes to an end, we can't help but reflect on the amazing support
from YOU. With so many great charities available to select, we're always
humbled by the many individuals, clubs and organizations that choose to
support the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's Fund and our mission of building a better
future for our children.

Your generosity enables us to support our Service Leadership Programs
members - students such as Emmanuel - with scholarships. Your gifts provide
leadership training opportunities for hundreds of students annually. And you
make it possible for our Kiwanis clubs to launch new service projects by
providing them seed money. For this, we are forever grateful.

MEET EMMANUEL!

We hope you will join us in making this our most
successful year by saying YES2YOUTH with a gift to our
YES! Initiative.  Saying YES2YOUTH has never been easier
with three ways to give ... 

It is only with your help that we can continue to provide
for our Kiwanis family in the coming year - and for many
years to come!

Did you hear the news? Registration for the
Mid-Year North Education Conference is now
open! Be sure to register before December
16th and save $5 on the registration fee. And
stay tuned as registration for the Mid-Year
South Education Conference will open soon.

R e g i s t e r  N o w !

Governor Val is gearing up to start her official
visits in January and would love to present a
Service Award to a deserving Kiwanian or
community member during the Governor's
Official Visit to your division! If your division
or region is one of her first stops, now is the
time to order your Distinguished Service
Award, Community Service Award or 

S e r v i c e  A w a r d s

 Youth 
Service Award. Place your order today and
then sit back and enjoy the holiday season.

https://www.facebook.com/CNHFoundation/videos/1105366386841697
https://k02.site.kiwanis.org/2023-mid-year-north-education-conference/
https://www.facebook.com/CNHFoundation/videos/1105366386841697
https://fundraise.givesmart.com/vf/YES2YOUTH
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/required-minimum-distributions/
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/zzjt1kkewr3sx3py5p80s5a8bjnl283m
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/94-1623498
https://www.facebook.com/CNHFoundation/videos/1105366386841697
https://k02.site.kiwanis.org/2023-mid-year-north-education-conference/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/service-awards/
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/xazsrpr7aud84cu91tpv
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/hmrk6xidyj012kedrpkx6m1fioznok6s
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/v/youthserviceaward
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/v/youthserviceaward
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/v/youthserviceaward


 

 



 

 

Order online by November 28 and we will deliver it between  
December 4 and 16 (Simi/Moorpark Only) 

https://form.jotform.com/60328682180152


 

 



 

 

https://form.jotform.com/80493968174167


 

 


